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By Fax: 2121 0420
Clerk to Financial Affairs Panel
(Attn: Miss Connie Szeto)
Legislative Council,
8 Jackson Road,
Central, Hong Kong.

Dear Ms Szeto,

Panel on Financial Affairs
Meeting on 2 December 2002

Agenda Item V: Briefing by the Administration on the proposed
amendments to the Bills of Exchange Ordinance

We have briefed the Panel on the captioned subject on 2 December
2002. During the discussion, Members have raised questions on –

1) whether banks would pass on to customers the benefits of lower cost of
cheque clearing as a result of the implementation of proposal; and

2) with the improved efficiency of the new system, whether banks can
advance the cheque clearing and settlement time a little bit, say, in the
morning of T+1 rather than at 3pm on T+1

In response to Members’ concerns, the Hong Kong Monetary
Authority agreed to convey Members’ view to the Hong Kong Association of
Banks (HKAB) for consideration. HKAB’s reply is now attached for your
reference. I should be grateful if you could circulate it to Members for
information.

 Yours sincerely,

  (Edmond Lau)
for Secretary for Financial Services and the Treasury
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